

February Meeting Highlights


Thirty-six Waterways members gathered at Chartiers Country Club for the February 12th luncheon meeting.  Jack English welcomed Senior Chief Deane Smith, US Coast Guard, to the meeting.
Coast Guard News
CDR Wischmann reported on the following:
· CDR Wischmann acknowledged Senior Chief Boatswain Mate Dean Smith, the Officer-in-Charge of the Coast Guard Cutter OSAGE.  He thanked Senior Chief Smith for attending and said that he looked forward to seeing him at future Waterway Association lunches.

· CDR Wischmann thanked the Waterways Association Navigation Committee, Army Corps, and the National Weather Service for their prompt and thoughtful actions taken during the latest high water event.  CDR Wischmann noted that the cooperation and pro-active approach of the marine industry and all involved directly led to an incident-free high water event.

· CDR Wischmann noted that there have been reports of inconsistent service provided at the TWIC Center located in the Cardello Building, at 701 North Point Dr., Suite 104, (corner of Beaver Ave. and North Point Dr.) in Pittsburgh.  He is communicating with the manager of the center in order to monitor the circumstance and pass on issues to the appropriate Coast Guard representatives.  CDR Wischmann informed the members that he had no word on the assignment of a TWIC mobile enrollment unit in the Pittsburgh area.  He added that the mobile capability is comprised of a one-person operation that travels to individual sites/companies in order to facilitate the TWIC enrollment process.  There was some discussion that the Center will be reducing staffing within the next few months.  CDR Wischmann verified that this was not likely true, even as some of the contractors change out over time.
· The 5th Joint Pittsburgh/Huntington Marine Incident Summit Meeting will be held Friday, February 15th at the River Museum in Marietta, Ohio. 

· The following publications were provided to the members in attendance.  They are also available on-line at the following links (downloadable .pdf version):

Coast Guard Journal of Safety and Security at Sea PROCEEDINGS Magazine's current issue Winter 2007-08, Volume 64, Number 4 that focuses on the Western Rivers. http://www.uscg.mil/proceedings/
Issue 3 of the CG Magazine features CG Sector Ohio Valley which includes MSU Pittsburgh on pages 18-22 and MSU Pittsburgh is highlighted on page 23.  The magazine is posted online by following the following link and then selecting the tab Past Issues, Issue 3.

http://www.uscg.mil/magazine/
Army Corps of Engineers

James Rockovich presented the attached report. (See Attach1)  
Jack English requested an update on the rock located below Braddock and it was reported that a dive team will be assess removal methods.  However, no timeline currently exists on the rocks removal.  Dick Ehringer discussed several items that needed to be reviewed:

· Dredging Operations in areas of navigation concern.  Rocky requested that Dick provide a location listing and a survey team will review to determine if enough funding exists to address all locations.

· Recommended that a Navigation Notice be issued providing information of the February 20, 2008 closure of the New Cumberland Locks and Dam.  All tows should call when they are two miles from the site to verify closure status.

National Weather Service
   
William Drzal presented the attached report. (See Attach1)
Port of Pittsburgh Commission Report
Jim McCarville reported on the following:

· The Port continues to work on funding for assisting towing companies retrofit diesel engines to the extent that they improve air quality. 

· Additional funds of $5 million have been made available for Rail Freight Assistance.  Contact the Port’s office for more information.
· The Port of Pittsburgh is acting as fiduciary agent to the Port Security Grants.  Funding for 2007 is $1.4 million and for 2008 is $2.3 million.  Plan development is the first step in this process. Any questions should be directed to Mary Ann Bucci of the Port of Pittsburgh or Dave Morgan of the Coast Guard.
Navigation Committee Report
  
Dick Ehringer reported on the following:

· The turnpike bridge construction at mile 79.1(Masontown) Mon River has been approved after the pier positioning became acceptable based upon navigation concerns.

· The High Water Procedure was reviewed with the membership.  Notifications have been sent warning of the “potential” of high water.  These early notifications are completed in an effort to be proactive instead of reactive to pending navigation concerns.  With this early notification, it is important that the membership maintain the understanding that the incidents “may” occur or “may not”.  Dick thanks Bill Drzal and Lee at the National Weather Service for all their diligence and early notification of a “potential” high water potential.
Legislative Committee Report

Mark Devinney notified the membership that the President’s budget numbers have been announced as follows:

Mon River River Locks & Dam 2, 3 & 4
$40.806 million


Emsworth Lock & Dam Maintenance

$25.8 million

The annual DC Trip is scheduled for February 26 – 28, 2008.  Legislative appointments are being finalized and the Waterways will be a sponsor of the WCI Leadership Service Award dinner by purchasing a table at the event.  A proposed lockage fee (23 locks in district) would be extremely detrimental to this region.  This per barge per lock fee will be a challenge to transportation and a reduction in our regions competitiveness.  With the potential lockage fee, it will be vital to have strong participation from company members of all three states represented by our Association.

Other Meeting Comments

No comments were made under this agenda item.
March Membership Meeting
The next membership meeting is scheduled for March 12, 2008 at Chartiers Country Club. Cost of the luncheon will be $25. Registration will begin at 11:45 a.m. with lunch being served promptly at Noon.  Please call, email or fax the response form below by Thursday, March 6th if you plan on attending the luncheon meeting.  
Waterways Association of Pittsburgh

Meeting Response Form

Chartiers Country Club
March 12, 2008 at 11:45 a.m.

Luncheon: 

Mixed Field Green Salad w/Chartiers crouton & raspberry vinaigrette dressing
Veal Francaise
Sauteed with Parmesan Cheese and Fresh White Bread Crumbs

Red Bliss Potatoes

German Chocolate Cake
Cost:
$25/per person
_____
YES, I will be attending

_____
No, I will not be attending

**Special Dietary Requirements:_____________________________________

NAME:
_____________________________________________________



(Please print)

COMPANY:
_________________________________________________

Please respond by Thursday, March 6th to:
Cheryll Cranmer

Phone:  
(724) 355-4101

Fax:

(724) 285-4999

Email:
cheryll.cranmer@wapgh.org
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